Spring 2010

Nebo and Nasareth Community Group

Community Group

All meetings are held on the first Tuesday of the month at 7.30pm in the Community Room above Ysgol Nebo. The next meetings are on 6 April, 4 May and 1 June (AGM). Everyone welcome!

www.nantlle.com

The official Dyffryn Nantlle website – the chief resource for all of the Nantlle Valley.

Library Van

The Library Van visits on Mondays, every four weeks. The next visit is on Monday 20 April:

Pont Lloc: 9.00am-10.05am Nebo Square: 10.15am-10.45am Nasareth: 10.55am-11,20am

Post Office Van - NEW HOURS

The Post Office Van now visits on Wednesdays:

Nasareth: 10.45am-12.15pm **Nebo:** 12.15pm-12.45pm

Neighbourhood Watch Scheme

Volunteers needed to co-ordinate the scheme: phone Yvonne 880107.

Community Police

PC Alex Higgins: phone 0845 607 1002, Ext 70186 If anyone has a problem, get in touch.

Plant Swap

Thursday 3 June, 7.30pm at the School

Please bring your surplus plants and swap them for others! If you have nothing to swap, come and take a plant and contribute a bit to the funds.

Local Business in our Area

L G Plumbing and Heating

01286 882748

To advertise your business in the newsletter, make a yearly subscription to Clwb Cant (£12.00) plus £2.00 towards printing. See a member of the committee or email Yvonne: capelbach@btinternet.com

Via email

If you would like to receive this newsletter via email in future, please email vho.jmo@tesco.net

Potato Growing Competition

Open to all ages but especially children. Collect your potato either at the next meeting of the Community Group on Tuesday 6 April, or ask a committee member, or collect one at the school or from Tŷ Capel, Nasareth.

Potato Growing Advice

- Standard builder's bucket (or similar size).
- Make a hole in the bottom for drainage.
- Half fill with soil or compost.
- Put in potato end up where the shoots are appearing.
- Cover with 8 cm/3 inches of soil or compost.
- Put bucket outside in a sunny place.
- Add more soil or compost as the shoot grows.
- Keep the soil moist.
- Water once a week with four mugs full of water.
- If it is dry and sunny, water every day.

Buckets will be judged as usual after the Duck Race at the end of the school summer term, 22 July.

Lôn Eifion

A proposal has been made for access onto Lôn Eifion from Berth Farm/Bridge to Tai'n Lôn (map ref 466508). This would enable cyclists and walkers to access Lôn Eifion without having to cross the A487.

The proposal is much more likely to get approval if local people contact Caernarfon Council with their support, stating how it would benefit them personally.

Write to:

Mark Balaam, Senior Countryside Warden, Council Offices, Caernarfon, Gwynedd, LL55 1SH.

Forthcoming Events

Sunday 23 May: Traditional Whit Walk Around Y Gors

Meet at 2.00pm at the school - bring refreshments.